	MARSHFIELD COMMUNITY COUNCIL

 Minutes of the Council meeting held on 10th June 2013 at Marshfield Village Hall, Wellfield Road, Marshfield, commencing at 7:35 p.m.

_______________________________________________________________________________

Present:  Mrs Kirstie Evans (Chairperson)
                 Mr Karl Evans

                 Mr Adam Rowbothan

                 Mr Cenydd Edwards

                 Mr Anthony Quilter

                 Mr Matthew Sykes

                 Mrs Sharon Jefferson

                 Mr Mike Woods

                 Mrs Victoria Maud

Apologies:  Mr Adam Sims (work), Mr Nathan Evans (Ill), City Councillor Tom Suller
In attendance:  Mrs Joanne Powell (Allotment Committee Member), Newport City Councillor Richard White, 3 members of public, G C Thomas (Clerk)

The minutes of the Annual General Meeting and the monthly Council meeting held on 13th May were agreed to be a true record and signed by the Chairperson after the following addition to the monthly meeting: Review of Actions Arising from Last Meeting –  add minute 12a – Marshfield Primary School Parking (Min 304) - Carried forward that Councillor Karl Evans is to set up a meeting with Newport City Council.
____________________________________________________________________________________
33. Declaration of Interests

There were no declarations of interests.

34. LOCAL DEVELOPMENT PLAN

The Chairperson welcomed Lucie Taylor and Matthew Sharp of Newport City Council Planning Section who gave a presentation on the present position of the Local Development Plan.

(Councillors Maud, Jefferson and Sykes joined the meeting)

The Council heard details of the changes made to the LDP following earlier public consultation and that Newport City Council had adopted this amended version on 4th June. The next step in the process is for a further six weeks public consultation on the adopted LDP and the Council was invited to respond with comments whether in support or objecting to any part of the LDP. This stage of the process should be completed by 5:00 p.m. on Friday 26th July 2013. Following that, another six week public consultation will examine the alternative sites. Further steps will follow leading to anticipated adoption by late 2014. 
The Council agreed to prepare its comments on the current consultation for approval at the next Community Council meeting on 8th July.

35. Litter, Dog Fouling and Fly Tipping

The Chairperson invited residents Mr & Mrs Bovill to address the Council on concerns relating to dog fouling, litter and fly tipping. Residents spend time cleaning the area and were demotivated by the ongoing litter and dog waste.
(a) Newport City Council had stated that their litter pick is scheduled for once every fortnight. Councillor White understood that this should occur once or twice per week and agreed to investigate this point.
(b) Mrs Bovill referred to the need for additional litter bins in Church Lane, Ty Mawr Lane and pointed out that Newport City Council had agreed to install and service two bins if the Community Council pays the purchase price of £260 for both. Councillor Quilter proposed that the Community Council should allocate up to £1000 to provide as many bins as possible under such a scheme. The Council agreed to this proposal and asked Mrs Bovill to consult with Newport City Council to agree bin numbers and sites and to come back to the Community Council with the results.
(c) Issues relating to litter around Marshfield Road Post Office were deferred until the new owner has been consulted.

(d) The Council agreed to write to Newport City Council to ask for enforcement officers to visit Marshfield and Castleton more frequently to deal with instances of littering and dog fouling.

(e) Another member of public referred to issues relating to Wastesavers collections where spillages including broken glass had been left behind. The Council agreed to write to Wastesavers to ask that their operatives are diligent in transferring waste without spillages and breakages.

(f) Mrs Bovill drew attention to fly tipping issues. Councillor Kirstie Evans noted that Newport City Council had earlier stated that they are active in taking measures to try to catch the culprits but the sporadic nature of tipping in the area makes it difficult to catch anyone. 
36. NEWPORT CITY WARD COUNCILLOR’S REPORT

Councillor White updated the Council:

(a) Developers have stated they intend submitting a planning application for the construction of a care home for older people on the former Wyevale Garden Centre site. 
(b) Progress in the application for five houses at Groes Farm, Church Lane.

(c) Bottles have been removed from the gulleys near 167 Marshfield Road but there has been no significant rain since to check if this has improved matters.

(d) A consultation is beginning on designating areas as quiet areas.

(f) The Community Council’s proposal to ask for the planning decision on Church Farm Trackways to be made in Committee rather than by the delegated process must be made by a Ward Councillor. Someone is permitted to speak at Committee by prior arrangement. The Council agreed to request that the application is heard in Planning Committee only if a representative is able to attend to speak. Councillor White will check with the planning officer to find out when the Committee is likely to meet and get back to Councillor Karl Evans and Councillor Cen Edwards so that availability can be determined.
(g) The pot of Section 106 money available for the area amounts to around £50,000 with £25,000 of that being committed to projects. Councillor Sykes had attempted to discuss proposals with Newport CC but pointed out the unsatisfactory situation where officers Alun Lowe and Mike McGow had been unable to help claiming the other was dealing with the matter.
(h) A member of public addressed the Council and Councillor White about grave concerns of dangers inherent in the road layout in the vicinity of 62 Marshfield Road and gave examples of incidents. These concerns were increased by the proposed development on land adjacent to 62b Marshfield Road.
The Council agreed to express concerns about the incidents that had occurred on this part of Marshfield Road and the lack of action to improve road safety. Councillor Karl Evans agreed to contact Newport City Council, Streetscene and the Police to ask for a meeting. 

Councillor White agreed to ask what further traffic safety measures are agreed as part of the pending development.
The Council saw that residents should be encouraged to report all road safety incidents to the relevant authorities to highlight the problem.

REVIEW OF ACTION ARISING FROM LAST MEETNG

37. Police Matters – Horses on Pavements (Min 2a)
The Council had received advice from Newport City Council which stated that horses are still classed as a "beast of burden" and are not covered in any legislation regarding fouling and have a legal right to be on the Highway. This does not include the pavement and that may be a police matter. Practical issues were identified in relation to by-laws requiring riders to clear droppings but Newport CC Streetscene could be asked to remove them as and when required.

The Council asked the Clerk to look at the rules relating to creating By Laws.

 

38. Police Matters – Police Attendance at Meetings (Min 2b)

Councillor Edwards told Members that he had made contact to inform the police of the Council’s suggestion.

39. Children’s Play Area Safety Report (Min 9)
The Council noted that a schedule of weekly safety checks had been received from Councillor Sims.

40. Autumn Community Event (Min 10)

Councillor Sykes had prepared a letter aimed at all local community groups asking for ideas for an autumn event. The Council agreed that the letter should be published on the Council’s website.

41. Council Insurance (Min 17)
The Clerk reported that the recommended policy had been purchased from Zurich Insurance and the policy documents received.

ALLOTMENT COMMITTEE 

42. Allotment Committee Meeting

Members were informed that the meeting which took place on 14th May was not a formally constituted meeting of the Allotment Committee. The Council noted the contents of the notes taken from the meeting.

43. Allotment Committee Report

Mrs Joanne Powell, co-opted member of the Allotment Committee presented a report to the Council.

(a) The Committee is looking into providing water to the allotment sites. Costs and practical arrangements for bore holes and mains supplies were discussed. If an allotment association was formed it may be able to attract grants towards the substantial costs of providing this facility.

(b) The rental charges for an allotment are comparatively low at present and should be reviewed. The Council asked the Allotment Committee to investigate rental charges and to make recommendations to the Council.

(c) Mrs Powell asked if a budget had been decided. The Council agreed to set the budget for spending on allotments at £2000 for 2013/14.

(d) The Clerk reported receipt of two invoices from Castleton Turf for work done on the allotments and supplying seed and weed killer during June 2013, both amounted to £847.20. Allotment Committee members approved payment of these invoices.
LEISURE FACILITIES COMMITTEE

44. Committee Membership

The Chairperson welcomed Mr Darran Phillips who told the Council he is willing to assist the Committee in its work. Mr Phillips will remain outside the Committee and provide this assistance in an informal capacity.

45. Progress Report on Feasibility, Costings and Plans for Leisure Facility options.

(a) Councillor Jefferson reported: 
· Marshfield Village Hall now has a caretaker.
· Investigations into providing a woodland walk are progressing. A number of site meetings with NCC Countryside Officer, Andy Briscombe, had led to him agreeing to take the project forward if suitable land can be found and the Community Council agrees to provide benches and trail signs for the facility. Councillor Jefferson asked other Members to assist with meetings with Mr Briscombe.
· A list of suggestions for improved leisure facilities at Marshfield Village Hall has been put forward by Marshfield Village Hall user groups. The Council agreed that these suggestions will be taken forward to public consultation and reviewed.
 (Councillor Jefferson left the meeting)

 (b) Councillor Rowbotham reported:
· A new multi-use sports pitch could possibly be sited at the Marshfield Village Hall or on the Marshfield primary School site. He is to contact South Wales Sports Grounds to obtain details of facilities they can provide and estimates of cost. Members discussed the merits of types of multi-use games areas and astro turf pitch. Councillor Rowbotham agreed to arrange a meeting with Marshfield Primary School to determine how best to further the school option with Education Services and Newport Council. 

46. Children’s Play Area Repairs

Given the absence of Councillors Adam Sims and Nathan Evans the Chairperson asked Mr Phillips if he would agree to contacting Wicksteed Ltd and WM Garden Services to obtain information about the repairs that are currently necessary in the two children’s play areas at the Village Hall. Mr Phillips agreed to take on this task.
Mr Phillips also agreed to look into providing a new play area facility near Mallards Reach and will look at the location and design of suitable facilities and contact Newport City Council for advice.
47.  Update on S106 Funding

The Clerk reported that Alun Lowe of Newport CC had confirmed that the Community Council had abided by the terms of the S106 agreement that funded £84,000 in providing the improved children’s play area facilities at the Village Hall. He also confirmed that £25,000 of the S106 money currently held by Newport CC had been committed to upgrade play facilities at Marshfield Dairy site play area.
Councillor Kirstie Evans proposed that the Community Council asks Newport City Council for S106 money towards the cost of the Marshfield Village Hall landscaping project and providing a new play area to serve the Mallards Reach area. 

The Council agreed to this proposal and asked Councillor Evans to prepare a letter to send to Newport City Council.

48. Public Consultation

The Council agreed that a public consultation should take place at Marshfield Village Hall to provide feedback on the options being considered for improved leisure facilities in the village. This should take the form of an exhibition presenting the options with Community Councillors present to answer any questions, on the morning of Sunday 22nd September and the evening of Monday 23rd September. Councillor Sykes agreed to check on the availability of the Village Hall for those dates. The consultation should be advertised in the Marshfield Mail. 
49. Bowls Club Mat

Members noted the request from the Bows Club, via Councillor Jefferson, for funding to provide a new bowls mat. The Council agreed that it will wait until a general list of requests for improved leisure facilities is drawn up, before deciding on allocation of funds. Councillor Kirstie Evans was asked to contact the Bowls Club to explain this decision.
50. Improved Leisure Facilities Budget

The Council agreed to place this matter on the agenda for the next meeting.

PLANNING MATTERS

51. Planning Applications

The Council agreed to make the following observations:

MCC 719 – Conex 13/0307/Full

Propasal: Demolition of existing garage/stable building and erection of dormer bungalow.

Site: Calon Cottage, 210 Marshfield Road, Cardiff, CF3 2TU

The Council has no further comments after considering the additional/amended information.

MCC 722 - Conex 13/0428

Proposal: Lowering of kerb and construction of hard standing.

Site: 30 St Mellons Road, Marshfield, CF3 2TX

The Council does not object to the proposal but would like the following points to be taken into account:

· The hard standing should be constructed from permeable material to aid drainage.

· Approval may set a precedent for neighbouring properties wishing to make similar arrangements which would change the character of the street.
52. Proposed Care Home at Wyevale garden Centre Site
The Council received a letter from Castleoak Care Partnerships Ltd who are to submit a planning application for a new 80 bed care home for older people on the former garden centre site. The letter asked for feedback on the proposals from local residents before the design is finalised. A community response form was included to send back views. The Clerk also reported that the company had telephoned offering to attend a Community Council meeting to provide more information. Members discussed the details of the proposal and the Council decided not to invite the company to a Community Council meeting but wished to complete a community response form and asked Councillor Kirstie Evans to do this on behalf of the Council.

FINANCIAL MATTERS

53. Annual Return

The Clerk presented the Annual Return to the Council.  The Clerk/Responsible Financial Officer had certified the financial position for year ending 31 March. The internal audit had been satisfactorily completed and the auditor had completed Section 4 of the Return. The Council completed the Annual Governance Statement in Section 2 and the Clerk and Chairperson signed the Council confirmation prior to audit. Public notices explaining local electors’ rights had been publicised.
The Clerk will forward a copy of the Annual Return and supporting documents to the external auditor, Mazars, who will carry out their audit.

54. Financial Update
Councillor Woods provided a financial overview report for the Council.
55. Invoices
The Council agreed to pay the following invoices:

K Richards-Moore –Internal Audit -                                                                 £100.00

Castleton Turf Supp Ltd – Work done on Marshfield allotments -                   £702.00

Castleton Turf Supp. Ltd – Seed, weed killer spray -                                        £145.20

Mr K Honey – Reimbursement of balance of deposits/income for allotment - £  20.00

56. Cheques

101298   G Thomas – Clerk’s salary, May (net)                                                     £ 265.24

101299   HM Revenue & Customs – PAYE May
  
                                 £   66.20

101300  G Thomas – Internet reimbursement – May                                              £  18.00  

101301   K Richards-Moore –Internal Audit (Min 55 )                                          £ 100.00

101302   K Honey – Reimbursement of allotment deposits refunded (Min 55)     £ 150.00

101303   Castleton Turf & Soil Ltd – Allotment work & supplies (Min 43d/55)   £  72.00

57. CORRESPONDENCE

There was no correspondence to bring to the Council.

58. COMMUNICATION

· The Council agreed to publicise details of the following matters:

· S106 money to be spent on Cambrian Estate play area.

· Litter bin project for Church Lane etc.

· Traffic issues on Marshfield Road.

· Public consultation on leisure facilities.

· Councillor Kirstie Evans seeking volunteers for bulb planting.

· Allotments – Apply to Mr Ken Honey if interested.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS

59. Best Kept Garden Competition

Councillor Quilter reported that there had been four entries to the competition and asked for a budget of up to £200 for prizes and engraving of the trophy. The Council agreed to this request.
Meeting Ended 23:40
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